STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Govemor

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

506 VAN NESS AVENUE
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298

September 9, 2016

Ms. Rebecca W. Giles

San Diego Gas and Electric Company
8326 Century Park Court, CP32-F
San Diego, CA 921234150

RE: Application for a Permit to Construct the TL 695 and 6971 Reconductoring Project (A.16-04-
022) Deemed Complete

Dear Ms. Giles:

The Energy Division of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) has completed its review of
San Diego Gas and Electric Company's (SDG&E) application (A. 16-04-022) and Proponent’s
Environmental Assessment for a Permit to Construct the TL 695 and 6971 Reconductoring Project.

Section 15100 of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) requires the agency responsible for
the certification of a proposed project to assess the completeness of the project proponent’s application.
The Energy Division uses CPUC’s Information and Criteria List and PEA Checklist as the guide for
determining the adequacy of project applications. The Energy Division finds that the Application and
PEA, as supplemented by information contained in SDG&E's responses to deficiency reports, contain
sufficient information to satisfy the requirements of the Commission’s Information and Criteria List and
PEA Checklist. Accordingly, the CPUC deems this Application complete.

Though the Energy Division deems this application complete, the CPUC may request additional data, as
necessary, to prepare a complete and adequate analysis of potential environmental effects associated with
this proposed project in accordance with the requirements of CEQA.

Please direct questions related to this application to me at 415-703-2642 or
william.maguire @cpuc.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

William Maguire
Project Manager
Energy Division, CEQA Unit

cc: Mary Jo Borak, Supervisor
Marcelo Poirier, CPUC Attorney
Tania Treis, Project Manager, Panorama Environmental
Susanne Heim, Project Manager, Panorama Environmental




